
Mr. Oscar Branson, 
Route 9, Box 07 A 
w. i r onwood Hil l Drive, 
Tucson, ~rizona . 

Dear Sir: 

1964, Oct. 5. 

I have your na.rne and address t hru /.fr. Walter Wri ght of 
the Old Prospector's Shop at Santa Fe, Nt?w ~exi co. I have 
known hi m for several Y=ars and generally buy a f e~ specimens from 
hi m when I am in Sant a Fe. I was there this summer. 

I have obtained from bill a s~~ci men of a mete~ri te cut off 
a largf. r mass, as he knows my lone standing lnterest int is subject, 
and offered the pi ece to me. 

His inf ormation was that the main pi ece was on a ranch neat 
San Luis Potosi. Would you be abt.t and willi ng to ~i ve me any 
further oetails? 

There are some lagge irons from that locality reported in 
the mete0rit ca talogs, and I am wondertn~ whether this is one 
of hose already known, or an addit i onal and pe r haps rela ted one. 
I doub if there would be any chance to obtain it, both because of 
the difficulties of transpor tatioa and tbe re .. 1Rt1ons of tle •Mexican 
overnment a · i nst t ~e expcntion of these objects, but I wold be 

int ~rested in heari ng rrom you. 

Sincerely, 


